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So there is a Global Power behind the on-going flood of non-
European immigrants into Europe, and religion is “decisive” in
that flood – so said last week’s “Eleison Comments.” Then two
questions arise – who or what is that power? And how can
religion enter into such a political question?

As to the identity of that Global Power, of whose existence
the Hungarian economist was so sure without his ever being
willing to identify it, there is easily accessible on the
Internet (unless it has been smothered) a fascinating and
frightening clip from an interview filmed in 2010, only a few
minutes long, in which a Jewess claims that it is the Jews who
are  leading  the  multi-cultural  transformation  of  Europe.
Barbara Spectre was born in the USA in 1942, graduated in
philosophical studies in the USA, was active as a professional
educator from 1967 in Israel, and in1999 emigrated to Sweden
to join her husband who was Rabbi there of the Stockholm
Synagogue. If one watches the clip, it seems evident that
nobody  is  forcing  her  to  reveal  who  is  behind  the
transformation  of  Europe  now  taking  place.  Rather  she
sincerely believes in that transformation and in what the Jews
are doing to Europe, because she claims that the immigrant
invasion will alone enable Europe to survive. Here are her own
words:—

“I think there is a resurgence of antisemitism because at this
point  in  time  Europe  has  not  yet  learned  how  to  be
multicultural. And I think we are going to be part of the
throes of that transformation, which must take place. Europe
is not going to be the monolithic societies they once were in
the last century. Jews are going to be at the centre of that.
It’s a huge transformation for Europe to make. They are now
going into a multicultural mode and Jews will be resented
because of our leading role. But without that leading role and
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without that transformation, Europe will not survive.” (See
https://youtu.be/8ERmOpZrKtw)

Here is a convincing answer to the question of the identity of
the Global Power. Active at university level for over 30 years
in Israel, ardent Zionist and wife of a Rabbi, Barbara Spectre
could easily know what Jews were planning for Europe, years
before the immigrant invasion of Europe became today’s flood.
And Jewish mastery of all five elements named by the Hungarian
economist as being necessary to set up a flood of immigrants
makes the identification of his “Global Power” with Jewish
power entirely plausible.

But  why  would  Jews  want  to  turn  “monolithic”  Europe  into
“multi-culti” Europe? The answer is a driving force that goes
far behind and above mere politics.

Ever since the Pharisees and Scribes crucified Our Lord Jesus
Christ because he was turning God’s people from theirs by race
into His by Catholic faith, they have persecuted His Church
for  nearly  two  millennia  (read  Maurice  Pinay’s  The  Plot
Against the Church ). Still today Jewish leaders believe in
their unique God-given gifts and rights to govern the world.
Now  the  Old  Testament  did  come  from  God,  but  it  points
straight to the New Testament which replaced it, and so the
successors of the Pharisees had to twist the Old Testament
into the Talmud, which is viciously anti-Christian. Therefore
Talmudism  is  a  false  religion,  but  it  has  given  pseudo-
religious backing and power to the age-old Pharisaic drive to
kill off Christianity.

Now Christ’s Church was born and bred in the Middle East, and
spread rapidly all around the Mediterranian Sea, but when the
Middle East and North Africa fell to Islam, then the Faith was
upheld and spread world-wide mainly by Europeans, of the white
race, and divided by Providence into the variety of European
nations. Thus St Francis Xavier in India begged St Ignatius to
send  to  him  from  Europe  European  priests  to  act  as
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missionaries.  Hence  the  quasi-religious  hatred  of  the
Pharisees’ successors for the white nations of Europe, and
hence the Jews’ “multi-culti” drive to dilute that white race
and dissolve the “monolithic” nations of Europe. And unless
these nations turn back to God and His one true Church, His
Justice risks allowing that drive to succeed, unless His Mercy
interrupts it . . .

Kyrie eleison.


